Minutes of Lepton and Kirkheaton Surgeries Patient Participation Group 
Date:

Monday 12th June 2017
Time:

7pm

Venue:

Lepton Surgery 
Present:
David Robb, Jacqui Yates, Jill Robson, Annette Day, Gill Briggs, P Clay, M Beaumont, 
J Carter, Sue Hoyle, Ruth Harris, Gill Davies, Marcus Beaumont.
Apologies:
Lesley Arragon, J C Arragon, M McCormack, Jenny Spencer
1. Healthwatch Kirklees
The meeting started with a guest speaker (Stacey) from Healthwatch Kirklees, this is a charitable organisation for Kirklees and each medical authority has one, they are involved in the sustainability, transformation plan (STP), which is a five year project.  They visit doctors surgeries, dentists, opticians, residential homes and many other organisations, their aim is to spread the word and ask for feedback from patients on their experiences good or bad.  This is then collated and action take where improvements are needed, the website for more information or your comments is www.healthwatchkirklees.co.uk
2. News from the surgery
We are getting very few F&F comments.  One idea to improve this is to check whether SMS messages can be used.  Also the PPG group will help out during the week 26-30 June by visiting the surgeries.  The F&F can be used by a patient at every visit not just once.  From November, in 7.5 months we had 734 failed appointments, 104 had 2 or more, 25 had 3 or more and 6 had 4 or more.  An effort has been made to contact these patients and this has seen an improvement, a full and more detailed analysis will be done after we have 12 months results.  Many of these failed appointments were with the nurses, and although the number seems high it is only about 2 per day.  
Pharmacy bid – we already have  pharmacists working for the practice and they deal with the majority of repeat prescriptions now. 12 local surgeries have now grouped together to bid for funds to employ more pharmacists to do this role for all surgeries.  We seem to be ahead of the game as we have had this system for quite a while.  

There are now some PPG badges for us to wear when we are on duty in the surgery.
3. Election of chair and CCG representative
As Sue is leaving us soon we will need a new Chair and also a CCG meeting representative.  There are no volunteers as yet for these roles.  David has agreed as an interim measure with Sue’s help to keep this going until our AGM later this year.  The CCG meeting is only one meeting every 3 months, the chair role involves preparing the agenda for the meeting, CCG meetings and responding to emails.  
4. Recruitment of new members
In an effort to recruit more members to the PPG it is hoped that the doctors can help by inviting people who may be interested to the next PPG meeting in September. The PPG members will also promote this during the week 26-30th June.  
5. PPG Awareness week 26-30 June 2017
Just to recap in the PPG awareness week we will concentrate on new members, F&F and online services.

6. Mindfulness
This course has been very well received and two of our members have found it very useful, a reminder that you can self refer for these courses.  The PPG will look to arrange another taster session and course in January if we want one, but there is a cost to hire a hall for the event.  
7. News from CCG Meeting 8th June
At the meeting there was some feedback from GP practices.  Some of these included various staff changes, email reminders to patients, training sessions, online and telephone appointments, posters and notice boards.  There needs to be an effort to get more consistency of PPG’s so that surgeries are providing the same care.  Patients experiences, good or bad, are needed and should be sent to Clare Wyke, 01422 307400.  Questions were asked about Locala and the recent CQC report.  A quality board has been set up, there is a new director of nursing and a timescale for improvement.  One contact telephone number is causing major problems.  
Health tools has been updated and now includes diabetes and depression.  More information can be found on the CCG website.

8. Date of next meeting

18th September 2017, 7pm at Lepton Surgery.

